North Derbyshire
Learning Disability Partnership Board

Date: Thursday 13 June 2019

Location: St. Thomas Centre, Chesterfield

Meeting minutes

Who came to the meeting

Name

Representing

David Whilton

Learning Disability Rep, Chesterfield

Jessica Selkirk

Maclntyre

Mary Johnson

Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover

Susan Djordjevic

Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover

Sandra Mills

Rep Supporter

Andrew Turner

Learning Disability Rep, Chesterfield

Steph Wiltshire

No Limits

Kelly Johnson

No Limits

Alan Collins

Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover

Sam Marshall

Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover

Gretta McClean

Learning Disability Rep, High Peak

Kevin Dean

Learning Disability Rep, High Peak

Sue Kellett

Carer Rep, Chesterfield—Chair

Michael Nunn

Carer Rep, High Peak and North Dales

Barbara Buxton

Carer Rep, High Peak and North Dales
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Name Representing
Beth Simpson Rep Supporter
Richard Hill Learning Disability Rep, North Dales
Sue Murphy Supporter
Jackie Fleeman Derbyshire Healthcare Foundation Trust
Lyndon McAuliffe No Limits
Martin Taylor North East Day Services
Kim Holden Police
Peter Dawson Derbyshire Carers Association
Shelley Beeston Stakeholder Engagement and Consultations, DCC
Dawn Nash Stakeholder Engagement and Consultations, DCC
Jayne Whitton No Limits

Who could not come to the

meeting
Name Representing
Liam Bearder Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover
James Collier Glossop Healthcare
Elaine Tidd Carer Rep, Chesterfield
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Minutes

Actions

Welcome and apologies

Sue and Mary chaired the meeting

Everyone introduced themselves and
who they represent

Andrew read the dos and don’ts

Mary showed the board the Makaton
signs for good morning and welcome

Minutes of the last meeting

Page 2 - Jayne was sorry that
nobody from No Limits attended the
last meeting

Page 3. It was agreed that Dawn
would send the letter about use of the
hydrotherapy pool on behalf of the
partnership board as soon as
possible

There was a discussion about day
centre Golding Grange stopping
serving hot meals to clients. Dawn
read the response sent from Golding
Grange about the way that the
consultation was carried out. One
supporter described the response as
nonsense. Richard was worried about
the way that sandwiches were being
stored

Dawn

Page 3




Images

Minutes

Actions

There was a discussion about the
Derbyshire Choice and Control
Charter and whether Golding Grange
were in breech of it

Sue K wanted to write a letter about
the issue to Steve Ball. Dawn offered
to contact him and will give an
update on his response at the next
meeting

Page 4. Beth said that Rose is keen
to come back to the board and will be
meeting her and Sandy in August

Erewash learning disability rep
Stephen Wibberley was selected to
be in the Day in the Life of a Rep
video along with the North Board'’s
carer Elaine Tidd

Constipation - Jackie Fleeman

Jackie gave a presentation about
constipation and the dangers that can
come with it

Derbyshire Constabulary, Keeping
Safe in the Community -
Kim Holden

Police officer Kim Holden gave a
presentation about hate crime and
keeping safe in the community

Hate crime is a crime committed be-
cause of your disability, race, gender
identity, sexual orientation or religion

Dawn

Beth

See
presentation
attached

See
presentation

attached
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Derbyshire Police need to know if
there is an incident of hate crime. It is
thought that only 1 in 4 people report
hate incidents

There are lots of ways to report a
hate incident that happened to you or
someone else -

+ In person to a community support
officer or a police officer

+ In person at a police station
+ Online through report-it.org.uk
+ By phoning 101 or 999

+ By phoning Stop Hate UK on
0800 138 1652

Martin said that the 101 service
recently helped with a problem at a
local day centre

There was a discussion about the
Care Card. Having a Care Card
means that some details about you
go on the police system so that if you
call, they know you have a learning
disability or other information you
want them to know. This is to help
them communicate and work with you
in the best way possible

Get a care card
here: https://
www.derbyshire
.police.uk/
contact/af/
contact-us/us/
contact-us/
derbys/care-
card-
registration-
form/
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Good Health Group

Local issues

Alan has been to County Hall to talk
to apprentices about working with
people with autism

Andrew and Alan have been doing
police training at Chesterfield Fire
Station to help police officers to work
with people with a learning disability.
Amber Valley reps Nick and Chris are
doing the training in Derby City

Good Health Group update

Sue and Andrew chaired the last
meeting and Simon took notes

Lynn Morris talked about constipation
and all the partnership boards will
see the presentation

The group looked at an NHS leaflet
called The Two Week Wait

Staff from the new wheelchair service
went to the meeting

The next meeting will look at sepsis
and the LeDeR death review

Wheelchair service staff would like to
come to the North Board soon
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Credit

Welfare Benefits - Michael
Davidson

Michael said that Derbyshire County
Council help people to claim benefits
and sort out payment problems

If you have a problem with payments
you can -

+ Talk to your social worker

+ Phone the Welfare Rights
Helpline on 01629 531535

+ Don’t panic!

Michael explained that some people
are having their benefits changed to
Universal Credit

There was a discussion about
payments being affected if you have
more than £6000 in savings

There was a discussion about the
phone call to apply for Personal
Independence Payments (PIP). Sue
M said that the phone call is difficult
with lots of questions and jargon

Any other business

Jacob who teaches Alan basketball
would like to link in with the board

The board would like information
about day opportunities and Shared

See
presentation
attached

Shelley to add
him to mailing

list
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Lives in future SECT
Richard, David and Alan will go to Reps
18 County Board on Thursday 18 July
Reps on Board on 25 July has been | Reps to take
2 5 cancelled note
Shelley will make a co-chairing rota Shelley

End of meeting

Next meeting:

Thursday 8 August

At the St. Thomas Centre

Liam will co-chair

Gretta will read the dos and don’ts
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